
 

 

MOLLINGTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

16th May 2024 
 
Commenced: 7.25 pm       Terminated:   7.40 pm 
 
Present: Councillor Wells (Chair), Crowe and M Jones 
  
 PCSO Wendy Leason 
   
There were no Members of the Public in attendance. 

 
1. WELCOME 
The Chair of Mollington Parish Council welcomed everyone in attendance. 
 
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Brassington, Eardley and R Jones. 
 
3. PRESENTATION FROM MEMBERS OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 
The Chair presented the following report: 
 

• There had been challenges over the last 12 months due to staff illness; 

• The Parish Council continued to work closely with external organisations and Councillor 
Eardley; 

• There had been a windfall income of £3,500 Community Infrastructure Levy from the sale of 
Eden House; 

• A survey had revealed that residents were most concerned over speeding traffic and the 
condition of roads and pavements; 

• The speed limit reduction on Overwood Lane had been reduced to 40 mph; 

• Speed monitoring could take place at certain areas throughout the village; 

• There had been successful meetings with the Principal Highways Officer; 

• The Parish Council had met with Christy Littler over the bus service; 

• The Garden Maintenance contractor continued to maintain the Village; 

• A Community Cleaner had been employed to maintain the Village; 

• There were ongoing challenges due to the Chester half marathon challenges in relation to 
access and egress to the Village. 

 
4. LOCAL ORGANISATIONS 
There were no local organisations in attendance. 
 
5. OPEN FORUM  
There were no Members of the Public in attendance.   
 

 


